## PETER BENT BRIGHAM HOSPITAL

JOSEPH B. HOWLAND, M. D. SUPERINTENDENT

HENRY A. CHRISTIAN, M. D.

721 HUNTINGTON AVENUE BOSTON 17, MASS. HARVEY CUSHING, M. D.
SURGEON-IN-CHIEF

S. BURT WOLBACH, M. D.

PATHOLOGIST

Sept. 9, 1925

Dr. Harvey Cushing,
Peter Bent Brigham Hospital.

Dear Harvey, -

PHYSICIAN-IN-CHIEF

Dr. George D. Henderson of Holyoke, who comes down from time to time and wanders around the medical service and sends us a good many patients has the following to say in a recent letter about your book and your brother:

"I am just finishing the life of Osler by Harvey Cushing.

It is fascinating to me, and so inspiring. It must have been an inspiration to have known him as you did. And all through the book, I have been so conscious of the fact that no one but a man of the same type and ability had written the book."

"You can tell Dr. Cushing that the inspiration of my hospital days at Lakeside Hospital, Cleveland, was his brother's visits. Not only was his ability stimulating, but his spirit for teaching and reading was contageous. Many, many times we would see him coming into the hsopital with a half dozen books under his arm, pages marked for us to refer to-because of the interest of some case we had had. Dr. Hoover wrote me of his death while I was at Vienna. It was a great loss to us who knew him. His picture, taken at Lakeside, hangs before me in my office as I write."

Sincerely yours,

Henry A. Christian.